








Response: Has the (P selected the criteria it will employ
to determine which programs are cost-effective and what an
acceptable rate impact is? How does the goal of saving "large
amounts of electricity" relate to the residential sector? (Does
the CP plan to develop residential gas 0SM programs? If so,
how does the CP propose that residential gas DSM programs be
developed consistent with the goal of saving "large amounts of
electricity"? Are these definitions changed, or potentially
changed, by Commission decisions in the Fort St. Vrain and

Colorado-Ute asset transfer dockets, and if so, in what manner?

"The CP's early focus will be on programs developed by other
utilities which, with modification, would be applicable to the PSCo
system. Lessons learned from other utility programs as well as PSCo
pilots will be incorporated."

Response: The Commission agrees with this principle.

"The CP will develop monitoring and evaluation plans for each DSM
program."

Response: The Commission agrees with this princip}e. The
Commission asks the CP to analyze and propose methods for
monitoring and evaluation that meet the needs of PSCo as well
as the independent needs of the Commission, both at the minimum
cost. The Commission is wuncertain about the prospects for
obtaining the additional staff it needs to monitor and evaluate
the DSM programs in house. Can an independent monitoring and
evaluation method be employed that meets both the needs of PSCo

and the Commission?


















Proposed Budget. The Commission is desirous of moving the (P
forward, and recognizes that the CP must have at least limited approval
of the Proposed Budget, as found on page 14, in order to allow the timely
execution of contracts with consultants. However, the Commission finds
thgt it cannot approve the budget as presented due to the absence of any
supporting documentation. Accordingly, the Commission will approve the
initial payment for obtaining the services of consultants, subject to the
submission to the Commission of supporting documentation, including scope
of work and fiscal procedures. The Commission agrees with the cap on
spending of $400,000. The Commission approves here PSCo's decision to
make a pro forma adjustment in its next rate case to account for monies

received to cover labor costs through the CP.

Conclusion. The Commission congratulates the participants in
the CP for the work it has conducted during the CP structure design stage
over the past several months. The workplan reflects the CP's success in
meeting its initial goals. The personal testimonials of the participants
at the October 15, 1991, special open meeting demonstrated the collective
commitment to the process. The review of the CP at the October 31, 1991,
special open meeting provided the Commission with further evidence from
objective and informed sources that the Commission should have full
confidence in the process under way in this docket. The Commission
believes that the workplan represents a very positive approach to this
docket and, coupled with the modifications and increased communi- cation
that is anticipated to stem from this order, the Commission looks forward
to the continuation of this innovative approach to public participation

in utility regulation,
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